Recruitment and retention Scheme – Discussion Document

IT Staff (excluding Data Communications)

The recruitment and retention scheme started in January 1998.

A 10% enhancement to salary is paid 6 months in arrears.

The scheme ends in December 2000.

The scheme is ambiguous as to whether the arrears are paid as a lump sum at the end of the scheme or whether they continue on a monthly basis until June 2001.

Data Communications staff

The recruitment and retention scheme started in January 1999.

A 20% enhancement to salary is paid 6 months in arrears.

The scheme ends in December 2001.

The scheme is ambiguous as to whether the arrears are paid as a lump sum at the end of the scheme or whether they continue on a monthly basis until June 2002.

End of the scheme

At the end of the scheme, members of staff will no longer be ‘tied’ to the revised Conditions of Service and will be able to leave following a normal notice period.

The scheme will have restricted staff movement for three years, and it is likely that some members of staff will be looking for new opportunities as soon as the scheme ends.

This situation is likely to be aggravated, as members of staff will revert back to their actual salary.

Many members of staff will be ‘living’ to their enhanced salary and will find hardship when the scheme ends.  

Alternatives

There are a number of alternatives:

1. Terminate the scheme as per the rules

2. ‘Freeze’ the enhancement and erode it through cost-of-living and/or progression through the salary scales.

3. Buy-out the enhancement

4. Extend the recruitment and retention scheme for a further period.

5. Introduce an IT enhancement for all IT Services staff.

The disadvantages of Option 1 are outlined above.

Option 3 (and to a lesser extent Option 2) creates an anomaly. Some members of staff have not joined the present scheme. Buying-out the enhancement for members of staff in the scheme would increase their permanent salaries and create a differential with those not in the scheme. 

Option 4 would give all staff the option to reappraise their individual situations and decide whether they wished to participate in the scheme in exchange for changes to the Conditions of Service. It is thus as equitable as the current scheme.

Option 5 is the most desirable (from IT Services perspective), but also the most costly.  The recruitment and retention scheme has been very successful. Retention can be tied to the amended Conditions of Service. However, recruitment is related to the salaries on offer. The enhancement has been successful in attracting staff and many of the recruitment difficulties experienced prior to the scheme have been overcome. The indication is that the enhanced salaries are reasonably equitable within the region.
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